
 

 

 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE – RELOCATION OF OFFICE 
 

 

 

 

December 11, 2018 
 

 

 

This NOTICE is issued by the Insurance Commission of The Bahamas (“the 
Commission”) pursuant to its authority under the Insurance Act, Ch. 347 and the 
External Insurance Act, Ch. 348 (2009 Consolidated Statute Laws). 

 

All licensees, registrants, stakeholders and the general public are hereby notified that 
effective Monday, December 17, 2018, the Commission will be relocated to the 
physical address noted below: 

 
Poinciana House 
North Building, 1st Floor 
31A East Bay Street, 
Nassau, New Providence,  
The Bahamas 

 

Due to the relocation, the Commission‘s offices will be closed on Friday, December 
14, 2018, and will re-open for business on Monday, December 17, 2018 at the new 
location. 
 
Telephone, fax numbers and postal and email addresses will remain unchanged. 
 
Inquiries can be directed to the Commission at: 
 

P. O. Box N-4844 

Nassau, The Bahamas 

Email: info@icb.gov.bs 

Telephone: 1(242)397-4183/328-1068 

 

 

 

          Michele C. E. Fields 
      Superintendent of Insurance 


